Meetinghouse Minutes 4.11.17 FINAL

Attending: Peter Meyer, Bruce Mello, Kerry Bourne, Lee Anne Parker

Meeting was called to order at 7:05

Meeting began with a discussion on the status of the current project – Balustrade and steeple repair, roof repair. Bids are being gathered for submission to the Historic Preservation committee. It was decided that as the final inquiries to local businesses are made our communication regarding them would be via email to avoid needing to call another physical meeting. We expect to have this process finalized in time for the May 1st submission deadline.

Next we had a Vermont Arts Council, May $\mathbf{1}^{\text{st}}$ grant submission deadline to discuss. Bruce reported on the results from his meeting with Scott Bovat regarding the possibility of adding heat and insulation to the building. A long discussion ensued and there were varying opinions regarding the feasibility and scope of the project. Majority of the committee decided to postpone any submission until next year due to the lack of time needed to do adequate review.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30

Respectfully submitted,

Lee Anne Parker